MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF

THE CITY OF HOMEWOOD, ALABAMA

May 14, 2018

The City Council of the City of Homewood, Alabama convened in Regular Session on Monday, May 14, 2018 at City Hall at 6:00 p.m.

At this time, President Pro Tempore Wright asked Mr. Bill Veitch to address the Council.

Mr. Bill Veitch addressed the Council, stated that he was a candidate for District Attorney, Jefferson County, and provided information on his platform.

Judge Patricia Stephens addressed the Council, stated that she was a candidate for re-election for Domestic Relations Court, Place 15, Jefferson County, and provided information on her platform.

Mr. Danny Carr addressed the Council, stated that he was a candidate for District Attorney, Birmingham Division of Jefferson County, and provided information on his platform.

The invocation was given by Nic Seaborn of Raleigh Avenue Baptist Church, after which the Pledge of Allegiance was given.

The meeting was called to order by President Pro Tempore Wright at 6:16 p.m.

Upon Roll Call, the following were present: Andy Gwaltney, Britt Thames, Mike Higginbotham, Andrew Wolverton, Patrick McClusky, Walter Jones, Barry Smith, Jennifer Andress, and Peter Wright, constituting a quorum of Council members. Also present were: Mike Kendrick, City Attorney; Melody Salter, City Clerk; J.J. Bischoff, Chief of Staff, and Mayor Scott McBrayer. Absent: Alex Wyatt and Bruce Limbaugh.

At this time, Councilor Smith moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of the Council Meeting of April 23, 2018 and approve them as distributed. Councilor Wolverton seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

President Pro Tempore Wright stated that the Ward 1 Library Board Interviews would be scheduled for next week.

President Pro Tempore Wright moved to open the Ward 5 Library Board position to close on June 29, 2018 at 4:30 p.m.

Councilor Andress moved to appoint Ms. Anita Morgan to the Ward 5 Homewood Environmental Commission position. Councilor Higginbotham seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried on an 8-0-1 vote. Councilor Wright abstained.

Councilor McClusky asked to verify if the Ward 3 BZA position should be opened.

Ms. Salter stated that she would confirm this.

At this time, President Pro Tempore Wright amended the published Council Agenda to add the following item to the Old Business Agenda: Item No. 11.04.18 – Request for consideration of mid-year review required per Fiscal Policy – Melody Salter/Finance Director/City Clerk.

President Pro Tempore Wright further amended the published Council Agenda to add the following item to the Committee Referral Agenda: Item No. 20.05.18 – Request to address traffic concerns on Drake Street behind the Piggly Wiggly – David Weaver/Walter Jones – Public Safety Committee.

Councilor McClusky moved for the approval of the Council Agenda as amended. Councilor Higginbotham seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

CONSENT AGENDA

None.

OLD BUSINESS AGENDA

The first item considered on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 05.09.17 – Request for discussion of city-wide lighting options – Mayor McBrayer & Charles Zanaty.

Councilor Jones stated that the Finance Committee met on May 7, 2018, and after report from Berkley Squires, voted 5-0 to recommend approval of Trane for audit at a cost of \$1.00.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Finance Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-58

(A Resolution to approve Trane for city-wide lighting audit)

Councilor Jones then moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-58. Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

The next item on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 16.01.18 – Request for consideration to enter into a lease for standardized time clocks – Melody Salter.

Councilor Jones stated that the Finance Committee met on May 7, 2018 and voted 4-0-1 to recommend the cloud based option with Executime/Incode for purchasing time clocks.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Finance Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-59

(A Resolution to approve the cloud based option of Executime/Incode for purchasing time clocks)

Councilor Jones then moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-59. Councilor Gwaltney seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried on a vote of 8-0-1. Councilor Jones abstained.

The next item on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 06.03.18 – Request to consider purchasing video equipment for use in Rosewood Hall – James Yates.

Councilor Jones stated that the Finance Committee met on May 7, 2018 and voted 5-0 to recommend approval of funding the purchase of video equipment for \$34,888.40 from Building Improvement Fund.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Finance Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-60

(A Resolution to purchase video equipment for use in Rosewood)

Councilor Jones then moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-60. Councilor Gwaltney seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

The next item on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 10.04.18 – Request for consideration to amend the FY 17-18 Budgets – Berkley Squires/Melody Salter/City Clerk/Finance Director.

Councilor Jones stated that the Finance Committee met on May 7, 2018 and voted 5-0 to recommend amending the FY 17-18 Budgets.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Finance Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-61

(A Resolution to amend the FY 17-18 Budgets)

Councilor Jones then moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-61. Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

The next item on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 14.04.18 – Request for consideration to declare certain equipment surplus – John Bresnan/Fire Chief.

Councilor Jones stated that the Finance Committee met on May 7, 2018 and voted 5-0 to recommend declaring the equipment surplus.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Finance Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the first reading of the proposed Ordinance for the Council's consideration at 6:27 p.m.:

Ordinance No.

(An Ordinance declaring certain equipment surplus)

Councilor McClusky moved for the unanimous consent of the proposed Ordinance as read. Councilor Gwaltney seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a roll call vote, the votes were: Yeas: Councilors Gwaltney, Thames, Higginbotham, Wolverton, McClusky, Jones, Smith, Andress, and Wright.

The motion for unanimous consent carried.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Ordinance for the Council's consideration:

Ordinance No. 2695

(An Ordinance declaring certain equipment surplus)

Councilor McClusky moved for the enrollment and adoption and publication according to law of Ordinance No. 2695. Councilor Higginbotham seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a roll call vote, the votes were: Yeas: Councilors Gwaltney, Thames, Higginbotham, Wolverton, McClusky, Jones, Smith, Andress, and Wright.

The motion carried without dissent.

The next item on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 15.04.18 – Request to authorize Mayor to sign contract with Quality Correctional Health Care to provide health care for inmates – Tim Ross/Police Chief.

Councilor Jones stated that the Finance Committee met on May 7, 2018 and voted 5-0 to recommend approval of two year renewal of the contract.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Finance Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-62

 $(A\ Resolution\ to\ authorize\ Mayor\ to\ sign\ contract\ with\ Quality\ Correctional\ Health\ Care\ to\ provide\ health\ care\ for\ inmates)$

Councilor Jones then moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-62. Councilor Thames seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

The next item on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 16.01.15 – Update on past, present and future Sidewalk Projects – Jim Wyatt/Building, Engineering and Zoning Department.

Councilor Jones stated that the Finance Committee met on May 7, 2018 and voted 5-0 to remove this item from the table and then voted 5-0 to recommend funding the final design of Plan D of Patriot Park Extension and carry over for future projects.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Finance Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-63

(A Resolution to authorize funding Plan D of Patriot Park Extension)

Councilor Jones moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-63. Councilor Higginbotham seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

President Pro Tempore Wright then asked for a report from the Planning and Development Committee for this same item.

Councilor Thames stated that the Planning and Development Committee met on May 7, 2018 and, after hearing reports from Mr. Greg Cobb, voted 5-0 to recommend moving forward with the Saulter Road Project which was budgeted and on the project list, but no action was needed by Council as this item was already budgeted.

The next item on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 09.04.18 – Request for consideration of Petition of Annexation for the property located at 928 Delcris Drive – Connie Mori/City Clerk.

Mr. Kendrick stated that he had now had an estimated legal description but would have the owner verify by a copy of her deed.

Councilor Thames stated that the Planning and Development Committee met on May 7, 2018 and voted 5-0 to recommend accepting the Petition of Annexation pending approval of legal description by Mr. Kendrick.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Planning and Development Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the first reading of the proposed Ordinance for the Council's consideration at 6:33 p.m.:

Ordinance No.

 $(An\ Ordinance\ accepting\ Petition\ of\ Annexation\ for\ the\ property\ located\ at\ 928\ Delcris\ Drive)$

Councilor Smith moved for the unanimous consent of the proposed Ordinance as read. Councilor Andress seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a roll call vote, the votes were: Yeas: Councilors Gwaltney, Thames, Higginbotham, Wolverton, McClusky, Jones, Smith, Andress, and Wright.

The motion for unanimous consent carried.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Ordinance for the Council's consideration:

Ordinance No. 2696

(An Ordinance accepting Petition of Annexation for the property located at 928 Delcris Drive)

Councilor Andress moved for the enrollment and adoption and publication according to law of Ordinance No. 2696. Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a roll call vote, the votes were: Yeas: Councilors Gwaltney, Thames, Higginbotham, Wolverton, McClusky, Jones, Smith, Andress, and Wright.

The motion carried without dissent.

The next item on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 06.04.18 – Request for consideration for permission to work in the City Right-of-Way at 1012, 1014 and 1018 Grace Street – Mike Morrow/Greg Cobb, BEZ.

Councilor Smith stated that the Special Issues Committee met on May 7, 2018 and voted 5-0 to refer back to the full Council without a recommendation pending a meeting that Mr. Cobb had scheduled regarding a retaining wall and the roads that were involved.

Mr. Greg Cobb addressed the Council and stated that he met with Mr. Bill Lavender, of Homewood Schools, on Friday morning to review the plans and Mr. Lavender stated that he would take them to Dr. Cleveland who would decide if he would approve it or if he would need to send it to the Board of Education.

President Pro Tempore Wright stated that, without objection, this item would be carried over. There was no objection.

Councilor Thames asked if, other than the retaining walls, was there anything else outstanding about the situation.

Mr. Cobb replied no and stated that there would also be a request to develop the alley below the houses for rear access into the property and the one in front was required by the Fire Department.

Councilor Gwaltney asked if he was doing anything to account for the water coming off the hill.

Mr. Cobb replied yes and stated that the roads on the upper end would have a slight incline to bring the water back and down the gutter and into the storm system so it would not shed off onto the properties and new homes being built.

The next item on the Agenda under Old Business was Item No. 16.04.18 – Request to work in the right of way for a tree installation at 313 Berkley Place – Andy Gwaltney.

Councilor Smith stated that the Special Issues Committee met on May 7, 2018 and voted 4-0-1 to recommend approval of replacing a damaged tree in the right of way with two River Birch Trees pending proper indemnification agreement.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Special Issues Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-64

(A Resolution to authorize work in the right of way for a tree installation at 313 Berkley Place)

Councilor Smith then moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-64. Councilor McClusky seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried on an 8-0-1 vote. Councilor Gwaltney abstained.

The next item considered under Old Business was Item No. 11.04.18 – Request for consideration of mid-year review required per Fiscal Policy – Melody Salter/Finance Director/City Clerk.

Councilor Jones stated that the Finance Committee met earlier tonight, prior to the Council Meeting, and voted 5-0 to accept the mid-year review.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the Finance Committee's recommendation. There was no response from the Council.

Councilor Jones then moved to accept the mid-year review. Councilor Higginbotham seconded the motion.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

COMMITTEE REFERRAL AGENDA

01.05.18	Request for consideration of bike lanes for Roseland Drive – Scott Dean/Jennifer Andress – Public Safety Committee
02.05.18	Request for consideration of stop sign on Woodfern Drive at 16 th Terrace – Britt Thames – Public Safety Committee
03.05.18	Request for consideration of an ABC 020 – Restaurant Retail Liquor for Magic City Sweet Italian Ice, LLC d/b/a Magic City Sweet Ice located at 715 Oak Grove Road – Melody Salter, City Clerk – Public Safety Committee
04.05.18	Request for consideration of making Seminole Drive between Manhattan Street and Oxmoor Road a permanent one way street – Andy Gwaltney – Public Safety Committee
05.05.18	Request for consideration for approval of funding for Greenway Trail Phase II Easements (Tract 2 and Tract 6) – Greg Cobb, BEZ – Finance Committee
06.05.18	Request for consideration to declare Police Department K9, Justice, surplus and retire him from Police service due to age and other factors – Chief Tim Ross/Police Department – Finance Committee
07.05.18	Request for consideration of an Ordinance levying Ad Valorem taxes for October 1, 2018 – City Attorney/City Clerk – Finance Committee
08.05.18	Request for consideration of an Ordinance granting an Exemption from Ad Valorem taxes for October 1, 2018 – City Attorney/City Clerk – Finance Committee
09.05.18	Request to authorize Mayor to sign contract with Safety First and to terminate existing contract with EDPM – Harold Parker/Melody Salter – Finance Committee

- 10.05.18 Request for consideration for a variance to the driveway ordinance at 313 Devon Bruce Akin / Greg Cobb, BEZ **Special Issues Committee16**
- 11.05.18 Request for consideration of approval of Supplement #2 on the Oxmoor Road project Greg Cobb, BEZ Special Issues Committee
- **12.05.18** Request for BJCTA Update Britt Thames **Special Issues Committee**
- 13.05.18 Request for permission to work in the right-of-way and adjacent property grading at 908 Highland Road Chuck Vann / Greg Cobb BEZ Special Issues Committee
- 14.05.18 Request to set a Public Hearing and referral to the Special Issues

 Committee for consideration for a variance to the sign ordinance at 2821

 Central Avenue Joshua Gentry/Greg Cobb BEZ Special Issues

 Committee
- 20.05.18 Request to address traffic concerns on Drake Street behind the Piggly Wiggly David Weaver/Walter Jones Public Safety Committee

Councilor Higginbotham moved for the approval of the Committee Referral Agenda as amended. Councilor Thames seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

OTHER NEW BUSINESS

The next item on the Agenda under Other New Business was Item No. 14.05.18 – Request to set a Public Hearing and referral to the Special Issues Committee for consideration for a variance to the sign ordinance at 2821 Central Avenue – Joshua Gentry/Greg Cobb, BEZ.

President Pro Tempore Wright stated that, without objection, the Public Hearing would be set for June 11, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. There was no objection.

The next item on the Agenda under Other New Business was Item No. 15.05.18 – Request for consideration of approval of a contingency contract for Charles Zanaty for working on the citywide lighting project – Barry Smith.

Councilor Smith stated that this was to compensate Mr. Zanaty for the lighting project for the audit and LED lighting.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-65

(A Resolution for a contingency contract for Charles Zanaty for working on the citywide lighting project)

Councilor Smith moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-65. Councilor Gwaltney seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

The next item on the Agenda under Other New Business was Item No. 16.05.18 – Request for consideration to authorize the Mayor to sign contract with Gonzalez Strength on Rumson Road Project – Greg Cobb/BEZ.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-66

(A Resolution to authorize the Mayor to sign contract with Gonzalez Strength on Rumson Road Project)

Councilor Andress moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-66. Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion.

Councilor Thames asked for the dollar amount of the contract.

Mr. Kendrick replied that he had not received the contract yet.

Mr. Cobb presented the Council with a copy of the contract and stated that the total was \$38,000.00 for Rumson Road.

Ms. Andress asked if that was for Rumson Road to Shades Creek or to the crosswalk.

Mr. Cobb replied that it was to where Rumson Road tied into the Shades Creek area that had the crosswalk, and the sidewalks would come together there. Mr. Cobb stated that Rumson Road was a very long road and had some drainage issues because there were several inlets so they would put the sidewalk on the west side of the road.

Ms. Salter stated that funding would come from the Capital Sidewalk Project Fund.

Mr. Cobb stated that after Mr. Kendrick reviewed the contract and the Mayor signed it they were ready to get started on the project.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any further questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

The next item on the Agenda under Other New Business was Item No. 17.05.18 – Request for consideration to set a Public Hearing to consider declaring the property located at 1117 Hardwick Ln, PID# 29-00-22-4-013-009.000 a public nuisance due to a violation of Ordinance's 1910 & 1750 "Excessive Growth" – Scott Cook, Code Enforcement/Police Dept.

President Pro Tempore Wright stated that, without objection, the Public Hearing would be set for June 11, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. There was no objection.

The next item on the Agenda under Other New Business was Item No. 18.05.18 – Request for consideration of an ABC 010 – Lounge Retail Liquor – Class I for Saws Bar Homewood LLC d/b/a Saws Bar located at 1006 Oxmoor Road – Melody Salter, City Clerk.

Ms. Salter addressed the Council and stated that she received a letter from Fire Marshal Nick Hill that said that the Fire Department would have no objection pending the Certificate of Occupancy but would not issue the letter of no objection until after the Certificate of Occupancy was received. Ms. Salter further stated that she was told by the applicant that they could not complete construction until they had the letter from Council for the ABC Board so they were asking for approval pending no objections from Fire and Police Departments as well as the Certificate of Occupancy.

Councilor Thames moved to have no objections to the issuance of the license pending no objections from Fire and Police Departments as well as the Certificate of Occupancy. Councilor Gwaltney seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion.

Mayor McBrayer addressed the Council and asked for clarification.

Councilor Jones asked if timing was an issue because they used to refer all these requests to the Public Safety Committee.

Councilor Thames stated that sending to the Committee took a lot more time so he would recommend addressing it tonight.

Councilor McClusky stated that Councilor Thames motion and Councilor Gwaltney's second was bringing this back to the normal process.

On a voice vote, the motion carried on a vote of 7-2. Councilors Smith and Andress voted no.

The next item on the Agenda under Other New Business was Item No. 19.05.18 – Request for consideration of approval of vouchers for period of April 23, 2018 through May 13, 2018 – City Treasurer/Finance Committee.

At this time, Mr. Kendrick presented the following Resolution for the Council's consideration.

Resolution No. 18-67

(A Resolution approving vouchers for period of April 23, 2018 through May 13, 2018)

Councilor Higginbotham moved for the adoption and enrollment of Resolution No. 18-67. Councilor Thames seconded the motion.

President Pro Tempore Wright asked if the Council had any questions or comments regarding the motion. There was no response from the Council.

On a voice vote, the motion carried without dissent.

Councilor Gwaltney stated that Councilor Thames and himself would be hosting the Friends and Neighbors of Rosedale Event Saturday, May 19, 2018 from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and would include a Rosedale Day of Service and at noon they would have a cookout at Spring Park.

Councilor Thames stated that the Planning and Development Committee would not need to meet next week. Councilor Thames further stated that he wanted to echo Councilor Gwalney's comments on the Rosedale event and wanted to thank Trinity for providing volunteers. Councilor Thames added that he wanted to thank the Parks and Rec Department and everyone involved in We Love Homewood Day.

Councilor Higginbotham stated he wanted to thank everyone who attend the Ward 2 Town Hall Meeting last week and also wanted to thank Trinity/West Homewood for hosting that event. Councilor Higginbotham further stated that he wanted to thank the Police Department for helping talk a man out of taking his life earlier today.

Councilor Wolverton stated that he wanted to second Councilor Higginbotham's comments on the Police Department.

Councilor McClusky stated that the Public Safety Committee would meet on May 23, 2018 at 4:45 p.m. Councilor McClusky further stated that everyone received their jerseys for the Exceptional Foundation Basketball Game that would be held Thursday.

Councilor Jones stated that the Finance Committee would meet on May 23, 2018 at 5:00 p.m.

Councilor Smith stated that the Special Issues Committee would meet on May 23, 2018 at 5:45 p.m. Councilor Smith further stated that she wanted to congratulate the Homewood High School Varsity Soccer Team who won the State 6A Championship on Saturday.

Councilor Andress stated that she wanted to congratulate the Track and Field Team from the High School where the Girls and Boys both swept the competitions, and was the fifth year for the Girls to win, and this year the Boys won a triple crown by winning Cross Country, Indoor, and Outdoor Competitions. Councilor Andress further stated that the Girls High School Tennis Team came in third in the State. Councilor Andress added that she was honored to help with the We Love Homewood Day 5K where they had over 550 registrants. Councilor Andress further added that she had the Parker High School Boys in her heart who were killed in a traffic accident in Homewood last week and she wanted to thank the Police Department for all they did.

Councilor Wright stated that the Public Works Committee would not meet next week.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was, on a motion duly made, adjourned at 7:05 p.m.